Editorial

he publication of an English version of the

Newsletter is a milestone for both The Methodist
Church, Hong Kong (MCHK) and the Methodist
International Church, Hong Kong (MICHK).

Although MICHK, formerly known as the Methodist
Church (English Speaking), was transferred from the
Methodist Church in Britain to MCHK as a Circuit in
1987, a closer relationship has not been developed
owing to language and cultural differences. Under the
“‘One Church, Two Systems” umbrella, MICHK has
been exempted from many of the policies, principles
and polity of MCHK. This was out of goodwill in order
to allow brothers and sisters of MICHK to gradually
adjust to the change of relationship. However, one of
the shortcomings is that we have not been mindful of
the need to duly establish a closer relationship.

To fastern the relationship, more exchanges of news
and deeper communication are indispensable. However,
the Conference has not allocated sufficient resources
and efforts towards this end.

Today, we publish the first issue of the English
Newsletter to send our warmest greetings to our dear
brothers and sisters of MICHK and to share with you
the news of the bigger Methodist family (which
naturally includes that of MICHK). We pray that this
English Newsletter can :

1 serve as a forum for sharing of news and views;
2 act as a “Family Letter” to enhance the relationship

amongst the 25 local churches and chapels of
MCHK; and

3 install the spirit of a “Methodist Family” and facilitate
mutual support and intercessions.

Let us all treasure it and put it to good use. Likewise,
we will include the news of MICHK in the Chinese
version of our Newsletter so that brothers and sisters
of the Chinese congregations could know more about
MICHK and remember her needs and ministries in
their prayers.

May our Lord endow His richest blessings upon each
and every one of us that we may all walk with Him in
love, peace and faith. Amen. :i#

The Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo
President
The Methodist Church, Hong Kong
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To Serve Our Present Age

here is a Charles Wesley Hymn which has a line,
“to serve our present age, our calling to fulfil.” God
is not static and neither should be His Church.

As the oldest Methodist Church in Hong Kong, it was
originally named the English Methodist Church. It was
started in 1893 to serve the British soldiers and sailors.
Later it ran a Soldiers and Sailors Home where The
Wesley and Methodist Centre now stands. We have a
piece of land on the corner of Queen’s Road East and
Kennedy Road and we have it for 999 years. The
original church building was a small very English looking
church; the current building was opened in 1967.

But, as Wesley put it, our calling is to serve the present
age, and the Hong Kong of 2010 is very different from
the Hong Kong of 1893. The British have gone and the
church is called to a new thing. So a few years ago the
name was changed to Methodist International Church,
Hong Kong. Our calling is now to serve an international

community that does not want to worship in Cantonese.

There are currently two focuses of ministry. Firstly we
serve an international community who worship in
English; most of our congregation do not live in Wan
Chai but travel in from all over the Territory. The church
is truly international. At last count we have 27 different
nationalities. We have the British, Americans, South
Africans, Australians, Indians, Sri Lankan. We have
people from the Congo, Ghana, but we are now mainly
an Asian church with most from Hong Kong, China,
Singapore, Malaysia, Nepal, Japan, and Indonesia. Our
biggest growth has come in recent years from Chinese
families who choose to worship with us in English. Our
style of worship is different. We are less structured,
following not a system of lectionary readings but
preaching through books of the Bible or biblical themes.
On a Sunday morning we have two services, one at
9.30 and the other at 11.15, plus a smaller congregation
using the Methodist College in Shatin.

Our second focus is on women

from the Philippines who are in
Hong Kong as domestic workers.
Most are married and yet they see
their husbands and children for just
2 weeks every 2 years. Their main
service is now in rented space in
Duke of Windsor Social Service
Building, very near the Chinese
Methodist Church in Wan Chai. In
addition, we use the Methodist school
in Fortress Hill.

In all we have over 1000 in worship on Sundays. | am
blessed with a very good Associate Minister, Rev
Jesus de los Santos (Jess to his friends) from the
Philippines and two part-time qualified colleagues, Mr
Martin Radford from UK and Rev Dina Chamberlain
from South Africa.

But the future? We urgently need to redevelop our
buildings; we are desperately short of space on Sunday
mornings but have been frustrated by problems with
legal access onto our site. We want to develop into
other languages, and Mandarin is a possibility. We are
seeking to develop outreach and discipleship. We want
to do much more with youth work.

We are very aware that Wan Chai is changing
significantly; it is becoming a very desirable and
expensive place to live. We want to serve that
international community, but know that many of our
people will travel into church from all over Hong Kong.
We are so blessed and thankful for all that we have
seen God doing, aware that wherever God is at work,
so a spiritual enemy will want to destroy and disrupt,
but know that the best is still to come. We are always
very welcome to any who want to visit or know more,
and especially for all prayers. Qh

Connecting with the International Church

O ne of the things close to the heart of God is unity —
it's what Jesus prays for before his crucifixion. We
know that as Christians we are united in Christ. However
other things can divide us and language is one of them. |
have lived now in Hong Kong for 8 years but | cannot
speak Cantonese and | cannot read Chinese. Therefore
much of what happens in Hong Kong is a closed book for
me. | cannot be part of it.

This can apply as Methodists. Although the Methodist
International Church is part of The Methodist Church,
Hong Kong, we are separated by language. Although we
are one of the biggest churches in Hong Kong, few in the
Methodist Conference know anything about us; and the
main reason is language. Equally most of our people
know little about what happens in other Methodist

Churches in Hong Kong because of language. One of the
ways that the Conference communicates with the
churches is through the bi-monthly newsletter but that is
closed to us because it is in Chinese.

So | am delighted that our President has made the
decision to invest time and money in an English
translation of the newsletter that will be circulated to all our
people quarterly. This can only be of significant benefit in
bringing us together. We are part of the Methodist family,
connected together. By this means we will now be able to
know more of what is happening within our family and no
one should feel excluded and not important. li#

The Rev Dr John llisley
Senior Pastor



Highlights of the Representativie

he Representative Session of the Conference this

year was held on 28" and 29" May at our Ma On
Shan Methodist Church and our Ma On Shan
Methodist Primary School. There were over 340 voting
delegates and observers, including the Rev Dr John
llisley, the Rev Jesus N De Los Santos and three lay
leaders, Ms Jacey Chiang, Mr Steven Chew and Mr
James Chen.

On the first day, the opening worship was led by the
Rev Shing-yee Yu who would be taking a year of
sabbatical study leave starting in July. The Rev Yu has
been admitted to the programme for the Master of
Ministry Degree of the Trinity Theological Seminary in
Singapore. Following that were the reports made by
the President(Please refer to p.10-13); the Circuit
Superintendents of the Hong Circuit, Kowloon East
Circuit, Kowloon West Circuit and International Church
Circuit; the Acting Director of the Divinity School of
Chung Chi College; and the President of the Hong
Kong Methodist Women’s Association.  After the
representative of the Methodist Church in Britain, Ms
Christine Elliott, had delivered a speech, the reports of
the Ministerial Session were received and its motions
were put to vote. It was resolved that the Rev Moses
Leung and the Rev Alan Yu would be ordained as full
connexional ministers of The Methodist Church, Hong
Kong at 8:00pm on 4" July 2010 at the Kowloon
Methodist Church. The proposal that except for
Services with Holy Communion and Baptism, the

A The Representative Session of the
Conference this year held at our Ma
On Shan Methodist Church and our

services for Christmas and Easter and the anniversary
services of an individual Local Church/Chapel, a
worship service should finish within 1 hour and 20
minutes, and the time for sermon should not exceed
30 minutes was accepted. The Conference would
provide Local Churches/Chapels with suitable device
to remind the leaders, the persons responsible for
different parts of a service as well as the preacher to
keep the timing.

On the second day, the meeting began with a worship
led by the President, the Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo. The
theme was “To cultivate a Church Culture based on
Bible, To be a Disciple who is punctual and willing to
offer”. President Lo encouraged members to discern
the core Christian values and habits of ourselves as
individuals and together, as a Church, to carry His
Cross and to become Disciples of Jesus, and renew
the culture of the Church. Following that, the reports
and the motions of the Standing Committee and all
Conference Committees were received and accepted.
Listed below are the important resolutions —

Accepted the applications of five Pastoral Clerks to
become Candidates for Local Church Parish Worker,
namely Mr Chun-fung Ng of Kowloon Methodist
Church, Mr Eddie Hau-chung Cheuk, Ms Ada Sau-kuen
Chiu, Ms Serena Siu-fung Leung and Mr Johnny
Man-hon Tang of Kwun Tong Methodist Church.

A Ms Christine Elliott, the representative of
the Methodist Church in Britain (MCB),
presenting a bust of John Wesley to our
President, the Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo.

Ma On Shan Methodist Primary
School. Over 340 voting delegates
and observers attended.

A The Rev Shing-yee Yu leading the
opening worship on the first day of
the Conference.




Session ofi tihe Conference 2010

Re-elected Mr Fun-kuen Au to serve as our Honorary
Legal Advisor for 2010/2011. Appointed medical
doctors of different specialties to serve as our
Honorary Medical Consultants for 2010/2011.

Appointed the Rev May Poon to serve as the
Executive Secretary of Missions and Pastoral Care
Division; the Rev Tin-yau Yuen to serve as the
Executive Secretary of School Education Division; and
the Rev Peter Wong to serve as the Executive
Secretary of Social Services Division.

Accepted the recommendation by the Ministerial
Session of approving the application of the Rev Peter
Wong to take a 1-year study or sabbatical leave
starting from July 2011.

Accepted the recommendation by the Ministerial
Session that the Rev Po-king Sung would take up the
post of Hospital Chaplain of Shatin District Hospitals
as from 15! June 2010. The Rev Sung will continue to
assist in the work of Chinese Methodist Church, Wan
Chai for 2010/2011.

New stationing for the following Conference Pastoral
Workers for 2010/2011 included:

The Rev Tim Lam would serve as the Pastor-in-charge
of Ap Lei Chau Methodist Church from 215t June to
318t July 2010. As from 15! August, the Rev Francis
Lau would be the Pastor-in-charge and Rev Lau would

N R - 2

A The Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo presenting a Chinese
traditional treat box “Tray of togetherness” to Ms
Christine Elliott as a souvenir. Standing next to
them is Chris’ husband, Mr Steve Pearce, who is
the Area Secretary for Asia and Pacific of MCB.

also assist in the work of Chinese Methodist Church,
Wan Chai.

As from 1t July, the Rev Paul Kan would be the
Pastor-in-charge of Shau Kei Wan Methodist Church
and would cease to be the Consultant Pastor of Macau
Mission; The Rev Tim Lam would be the Consultant
Pastor of Macau Mission; The Rev Joseph Chan
would be the Director of Macau Misison; The Rev
Maria Lau would cease to be the Consultant Pastor of
Tin Shui Wai Methodist Church; Superintendent of
Kowloon East Circuit would cease to be the Consultant
Pastor of Shatin Methodist Church; The Rev Chi-wang
Chiah would cease to assist with the work of Shatin
Methodist Church.

The Rev Paul Kan, The Rev Dr Sung-che Lam, The
Rev Wilson Chan and the Rev Dr John llIslley would
continue to serve as the Superintendent of the Hong
Kong Circuit, the Kowloon East Circuit, the Kowloon
West Circuit and the International Church Circuit
respectively.

Approved the suggestions on the stipend, housing and
retirement benefits of a couple serving as our
Conference Pastoral Workers so that each of the couple
would enjoy individual entittements including stipend,
insurance, mandatory retirement fund and retirement
pension, but adjustments would be made to avoid
double benefits because of the marital relationship.

A After singing the hymn “Forth In Thy Name, O Lord, | Go”,
Conference Pastoral Workers make the pledge: “We would,
together with all Church members, cultivate a Church Culture
based on the Bible and be Disciples who are punctual and
willing to offer.”



A The Rev John llisley giving the report of MIC.

Approved that the benefits under the Group Medical
Insurance Policies be upgraded as from 15t July 2010
and that spouse of the Conference Pastoral Workers
and spouse of staff having served in our Church for
five years as on 1% July 2010 could join our Group
Medical Scheme, the premium to be paid by the staff.

Approved that the “Methodist Retreat Centre
Management Committee” of the Standing Committee
would be renamed as “Camp Management
Committee”, the duties of which would include the
management of Methodist Retreat Center (MRC),
Wesley Lodge on Cheung Chau and Cabin No 8 on Tai
Tung Shan. This included arranging the staff of MRC
to help with daily operation of Wesley Lodge and the
camp site on Tai Tung Shan such as booking and
regular inspection.

Accepted the suggestion that the Conference and

'I-
A Delegates voting for the motions by L1
a show of hands. 7IF

A The representatives of MIC in the meeting.

Chinese Methodist Church, Wan Chai would rent the
10" floor of the Methodist House. Professional advice
would be sought from architect(s) and air-conditioning
engineer(s) on the arrangements from the 7" to 10"
floor with the principles of making full use of the floor
area, saving resources and environmental protection.

Amended the Constitution and the By-Laws, and
enacted the “Overseas Mission Committee By-Law” .

Accepted the budget of the Church Development Fund
for 20101/2011. $20.16 million would be allocated for
supporting the new works of the 3 Divisions,
administrative costs of the Methodist Centre,
consultancy fees for The Wesley, school ministry of
our local churches and schools, Macau Mission, Fund
for World Mission and work for the Chinese by the
Methodist Church in Britain, the churches in Myanmar,
Bangladesh, Cambodia and the China mainland, the

\’i ‘ <« Delegates selecting members for
AN the 2010-2011 Standing Committee
“ T by poll.




A Staff of the Conference Office taking a photo with the President, Vice President,
Secretary, Treasurer and Past Presidents before adjournment of the meeting .

urban mission of Methodist City Space of Kwun Tong
Methodist Church and the Divinity School of Chung
Chi College. Accepted the audited report for 2009
(there was a surplus of $1.47 million in our Income and
Expenditure Account) and approved the budget for
2010 with an anticipated deficit of $0.48 million.

Accepted the proposal that the “Local Preachers
Sub-Committee” would become a permanent
Sub-Committee to regularly organize brainstorming
meetings and to follow up on the suggestions raised in
such meetings when the Local Preachers Committee
was in recess.

Accepted the proposal of the Laity Training Centre
Committee that the “Growing in Partnership
Sub-Committee” and the “Adult Laity
Nurturing” “Sub-Committee” be suspended and the
“Life Education Sub-Committee” be formed to
encourage adult Christians to explore and experience
the goodness of life, to face difficulties in a positive

way, and to develop training activities at the Methodist
Retreat Centre.

In view of the steady growth of “Gospel Adventure
Ministry” and “Alpha Course” in our Church, the
proposal of upgrading the Sub-Committees formed in
2008 to oversee the ministries to Executive
Committees in 2010/2011 was accepted. As from
June 2010, all the family ministries under the Missions
and Pastoral Care Division would be jointly overseen
by the “The Family Affairs Executive Committee” and
the “The Centre for Family Pastoral Care Executive
Committee” formed in 2005, with the view that a
motion would be brought to the Representative
Session of the Conference 2011 to amalgamate the 2
Executive Committees, the formal name of the new
Executive Committee to be discussed.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05pm after the Rev
Jesus De Los Santos had led the closing prayer and
given the benediction. .l;,

<4 Rev Jesus N De Los Santos giving the
benediction at the end of the meeting.
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ear Guests, Representatives, Heads and Staff of
Subsidiaries, Brothers and Sisters:

| am excited to attend this year’s Representative
Session of the Conference because | know | will meet
a lot of people whom | have not seen for quite some
time. Not only is this the first time that we hold our
Conference in the New Territories, it is also the first
time that we are holding it in a church that is located in
a school. We hope this brings home the message that
we do place emphasis on the New Territories and on
“school-church”.

| departed for the UK on 17" August last year to spend
my sabbatical at Cambridge. Though | have returned
to Hong Kong on 4 occasions, travelled to Chile, the
China Mainland, Costa Rica and the States for
seminars and meetings, nevertheless, the pace of life
is more relaxing than that in Hong Kong, and | have
more time with my family and managed to write a few
essays that had long been due. | also seized the
opportunity to understand and support the work
amongst the Chinese in the UK under the Methodist
Church in Britain (MCB). | preached at different
congregations on Sunday, spoke in their revival and
evangelistic meetings, Spring Conference and had
seminars, training sessions and workshops for lay
leaders and pastors, and participated in the annual
meeting of the London Chinese Work Steering Group,
during which we discussed in depth the financial
arrangements, the communication channels between
MCB and Hong Kong, and how the work for the
Chinese could become an integral part of MCB. These
developments are challenging difficult, but at the same
time, full of blessings. Please pray as all the parties try

President’s Report for
the Conference 2010

The Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo
28" May 2010

to tackle the problems which require a lot of patience,
love, insight and vision.

Owing to the above mentioned involvements, | made
little progress with my academic research. When |
return to the UK next week, | will attend a Consultation
on work amongst Chinese in Amsterdam, All Partners
Consultation and the Conference of MCB and will
return to Hong Kong with my family on 30" June.
Although my sabbatical is busy, it has been a blessing.
| am grateful to my colleagues and members of the
Church. | give special thanks to the Vice-President, Mr
Stuart Chen, and the Secretary, the Rev Tin-yau Yuen.
They have taken up extra work while | am away.
Besides me, the Rev Francis Lau is also out of town,
studying for the Master of Sacred Theology at the
School of Theology of the Boston University. He
graduated on 16 May with very good results and is
looking forward to putting into practice what he has
learnt. Towards the end of June, the Rev Shing-yee Yu
will depart for Singapore to study for the Master of
Ministry at Trinity Theological College in Singapore.
We pray that all Conference Pastoral Workers could
put sabbatical leave and sabbatical study leave to
good use so that we could prepare ourselves for better
service for our Lord, and we do hope our members will
support the further studies of Conference Pastoral
Workers and their adaptation to living overseas.

So it is with this excitement and light-heartedness that
| am giving my fourth President’s Report. Some of you
may say that there are no strategic or important
resolutions to be passed this year, not even a kick-off
ceremony for fund raising campaign for a new project!
But there is no doubt that all the Divisions and



Committees have worked hard under the leadership of
the Executive Secretaries and Chairpersons to
implement the resolutions and adjust their directions
and reallocated their resources so as to better serve
our members, our Church and our community with
missions and pastoral care, school education and
social services. So let me give you a brief summary of
the important matters and issues of directional
concern.

Ministry Development

The $23 million renovation project of Methodist
Retreat Centre will be completed by the end of this
month. Though there was a one-month delay and
there are difficulties in renewing our licenses and in
our application for the Environment and Conservation
Fund, we have recruited a team of very dedicated
Christians who have been working extremely hard day
and night to prepare for the re-opening of the Centre in
June. A newly formed Camp Management Committee
which reports directly to the Standing Committee will
be formed to oversee the Methodist Retreat Centre as
well as the newly renovated “Wesley Lodge” and
“Cabin No 8” on Tai Tung Shan. We hope that all our
subsidiaries and members will use our camp sites for
their functions and give suggestions on how we could
improve to serve them better.

We thank God that the premises of the Chinese
Methodist School, Tanner Hill, will soon be completed
and the improvement work on the Chinese Methodist
School, North Point is also progressing well. The Fund
Raising Campaign has been completed achieving
more than the target. We hope that the Fund Raising
Campaign for the “School Development and Mission
Work in the Kowloon Methodist Parish” (targeting at
$8.8 million) could also meet with your warm support.
Owing to the delay in the construction works,
Methodist School will not move to the new premises on
Wylie Road until after Easter of 2011.

The project about “Purchasing New Premises for
Kwun Tong Methodist Church” is underway with the
strategic help from our Honorary Legal Adviser.
Meanwhile, Kwun Tong Methodist Church is
negotiating with the landlord of Kwun Tong View to rent
more space to run the Second Three-Year Project of
Methodist City Space Urban Mission.

As for the “Redevelopment of Methodist International
Church, Hong Kong (MICHK)”, we must give thanks to
our Lord that the Building Authority approved the
General Building Plans on 26™ August 2009 which
allows us to develop the site to its fullest potential with
a building of 23 storeys. However, owing to the
widening of the Kennedy Road, the classification of the
site has been affected. Our Honorary Legal Adviser is

working hard for us on the matter and the Rev Yuen
will explain in details tomorrow. Embarking on the
Project is not at all an easy task. The support of the
pastoral workers and the lay members of MICHK are
prerequisites, but we also need the support and
commitment of the wider Methodist family. We pray
that after two to three years’ of frank discussion and
strategic planning, we could commence on this $300
million project and be His good stewards, utilising this
valuable piece of land to its fullest potential to support
the work of MICHK and that of the Methodist family.

Cultural Renewal and Youth Ministry

As | shared with you last year, being the President, |
felt being called to lead our Church to renew and
develop. As a denomination with over a hundred years’
history, we have to get rid of bad habits and
undesirable practices, and to refrain from being
complacent and resting on our laurels. Let us, with a
loyal and pure heart, discern the core Christian values
of ourselves as individuals and together, as a Church;
and become Disciples of Jesus, to carry His Cross and
with one spirit, to help more people to come to know
Jesus and follow Him as His Disciples. | am grateful
for the support of our Conference and Local Church
Pastoral Workers. We have discussed the matter in
great details in retreats and meetings, and | am
pleased that the Ministerial Session has decided to
work hard to foster the Methodist Spirit together with
our members, to cultivate a Culture based on Bible,
and to be Disciples who are punctual and pleased to
offer. In the coming year, we will use devices to help
leaders, persons responsible for different parts of the
Sunday Service as well as the preachers to keep the
timing so that the Worship will be completed within one
hour and twenty minutes and the sermon will not take
longer than 30 minutes. This motion will be put to vote
this evening and | hope you will all support.

We have strategically developed youth ministry in the
past year. With the effort of pastoral workers and lay
leaders, evidential progress has been made. Through
the “Youth Leadership Training”, 234 youths have
been trained in skills and qualities of becoming a
leader and they are all enthusiastically organizing the
Life and Friendship Camp 2010 which is expecting
1,909 participants. Development of the Youth Ministry
of Tin Shui Wai Methodist Church has also made very
good progress with the help of Kwun Tong Methodist
Church. | am not boasting about numerical increase or
“superficial prosperity”. Behind all these programmes
and functions, we could see the dedication and effort
of many pastoral workers and lay leaders. They have
indeed won the respect and trust of the young people
who are therefore willing to follow their examples to
serve others and experience spiritual growth.

11
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In the year ahead, besides taking concrete steps to
renew our culture, we will discuss how we should
commemorate the 160" Anniversary of the arrival of
the Rev George Piercy in Hong Kong. Through
remembering our fore-father who sold all he had and
travelled afar to bring the Gospel to the Chinese, we
hope Chinese Christians today could be encouraged
to share our faith with non-believers and to testify the
Gospel!

Personnel Matters and Policies
2009-2010 is a joyful year in terms of personnel
matters. We are glad to see Ms Pamela Chan this
evening. She underwent medical treatment with
immense courage and has resumed duties speedily.
But let us all remind her to take care of herself and
continue to receive treatment prescribed by her
doctors. Mr Chak-tong Wong began service in July
2009. This is the first time in the history of our Church
that a couple is serving as Conference Pastoral
Workers. We have therefore discussed their
remuneration package and this will be put to vote
tomorrow. In March 2010, we resolved to invite the
Rev Dr John llisley and the Rev Jesus De Los Santos
to continue serving as the Senior Pastor and the
Associate Pastor of our Methodist International
Church, Hong Kong for 4 years and 3 years
respectively. We have also accepted the application
of Mr Yiu-hing Kwan, Outbound Missionary, for
continuing the 2nd phase of his overseas mission in
Macau in October 2009. And we have accepted the
application of Ms Lillian Wai-ling Leung, a member of
Lam Tin Methodist Church, to start her
2-and-a-half-year service at Davao Regional Office of
Summer Institute of Linguistics, Philippines, as an
Outbound Missionary as from January 2010.
Individual churches have also discussed the
applications of lay members who would like to serve as
“Lay Outbound Missionary”. We hope that the
churches and the individuals could make the
necessary preparations to make commissioning
possible in the foreseeable future. Our Church does
need to be industrious on overseas missions.

We will ordain the Rev Moses Leung and the Rev Alan
Yu as ministers in full connexion in the evening of 4™
July 2010, if the motions are accepted tonight. But
since the Rev Po-king Sung will start serving as the
Hospital Chaplain of Sha Tin Hospitals from 1%t June
2010, therefore as from August, only 19 ministers are
working full time in our Local Churches and Chapels.
This is not sufficient as we have over 6,100 members
worshipping every weekend. We pray that they could
work closely with 2 deacons, 53 parish workers and 34
local preachers to administer pastoral care and to
spread His Word. In the coming year, we will review
our structure and polity so that we could help all our

colleagues to develop their potentials and to work
happily in our Church. We pray that we could work
well with one another and be good Christian Soldiers.

As for our theological students, both Ms Ka-lee Lau
and Ms Kennis Lam will graduate this summer. Ms
Lau will serve as Local Church Parish Worker of our
Ma On Shan Methodist Church and Kennis will study
for the Clinical Pastoral Education Programme in the
summer while trying to identify a mission agency.

We are happy that after two years with no application
for candidates of the ministry, 5 Pastoral Clerks
applied to become Candidates for Local Church Parish
Workers this year. We hope they could serve our Lord
more effectively after theological training.

We welcome Mr Tin-luk Lau who is amongst us today
as our Honorary Consultant after retiring from being
the Headmaster of Ma On Shan Methodist Primary
School last summer. He serves as a volunteer and
help overseeing our “Quality Life Education
Development Project”. Actually, Mr Lau has also been
active in our China Mainland ministry and the
promotion work of our Methodist Retreat Centre, and
we thank him for his service.

School Education

We would continue to ally with other sponsoring
bodies to push the Education Bureau to make
reasonable amendments to the provisions of the
School-based Management Ordinance. It is believed
that through the commitment to quality school
education by our Principals, Teachers and School
Managers, we could win the support from the parents
of our schools. Please also pray for a timely allocation
of a suitable site to North Point Methodist Primary
School for conversion of the school to whole day
operation.

Social Service

The cooperation project between our Church and East
China University of Science and Technology in
Shanghai has been extended for a second term, while
‘Hua Xun Social Service” in Sichuan has been
operated for one and a half year. We pray that the
Lord would give wisdom to our staff so that they could
help the staff in the China Mainland to better serve
their people. Our Church has always emphasized on
providing holistic care, and to bring the love and care
of Jesus Chris to the community through our social
services. The government has continuously reduced
the subsidy to the social service industry, but our social
service units have stood firm to our mission under
such worsening circumstances, and provided new
services to meet the needs of the deprived by cutting



